
CULCHETH AND GLAZEBURY PARISH COUNCIL
MEETING NUMBER 3
10th of March 2020
Present:
Cllr. B Alldred (Chairman)


Councillors: F Allen, Mrs V Allen, K Bland, Mrs S Bland, Mrs J Grime, P Holmes, Mrs J Johnson, Mrs M Webber.


3 members of the public.

Police Report.
The Chairman welcomed PC Greaves and PCSO Samuel.
ASB - 19 reported incidents from Culcheth, 1 reported incident from Glazebury. 
Although the numbers are high for Culcheth we have been able to deal with several youths who were identified from CCTV footage at CPS on Common Lane and also our own body worn CCTV.   

Burglary Dwellings - 4 reported incidents from Culcheth.

Theft of Motor Vehicle - Two vehicles were stolen in February form the Culcheth area with no reports from Glazebury.

Theft from Motor vehicles - Nothing to report this month.

NEWS - Although levels of ASB are increasing in the Culcheth area, many of these incidents have had many hours of Police hours spent on them bringing many to a natural conclusion. Officers have spent a significant amount of time in the area and Officers from other areas have been on hand to assist where necessary on weekends. We continue to work closely with Culcheth High School, CPS shopping Centre and volunteers from MAD Culcheth. This has resulted in five local youths being identified by Police and have received home visits along with civil banning notices preventing them from entering either the shops or the car park. Others have been identified and will receive similar letters throughout March. More mention of this in next month’s report. 

With ASB taking up so much of our time this has had a knock-on effect on some of our other duties. This month it has been speed enforcement which has had to take the hit and although I have been out in Croft on New Lane this hasn’t been possible in Culcheth. This is something I hope to rectify next month. 

Attendance at weekly surgery continues to be good and Social Media use remains buoyant. Our extra patrols in the village post seemed to generate a great many comments on Facebook with the majority of those being supportive.

Members noted concern about youth activity in and around the garages to the rear of Lodge Drive shops. It was agreed that the council would contact the landlord of the properties before considering a report to the Borough Council The Clerk  

Members also noted some progress regards the spate of burglaries and attempted burglaries in the area.

The next Police surgery will be held at Culcheth Library on Saturday 14th March at 1.00am.

The Chairman thanked PC Greaves and PCSO Samuel for the report.
3.1. Opening:

3.1.1
Code of Conduct – Declaration of Interests 
Cllr. Mrs Grime – item 6.3
3.1.2
Localism Act 2011 – Dispensations
3.2. Apologies
An apology had been received from Cllr. Mrs Roberts.

3.3 Minutes of Meeting Number 2
Resolution 10/2020
That the minutes of the meeting held on 11th February 2020 be approved.
3.4     Matters Arising 
Police Report – attendance of Police representatives – members noted that Police Inspector Neil Drum would attend the June and October Parish Council meetings.
Item 2.6.2 – Culcheth Eagles Rugby Club – members noted that a letter had been sent to the club.

Item 2.6.3 and Public meeting – Winwick Lane temporary HGV restriction order – members noted that a letter of complaint had been sent by the Borough councillor but has it was still not clear when the temporary stopping order terminated a similar draft had not yet been approved by Parish Council.

Item 2.6.3 – HGV Goods Vehicle Operators licences – members noted that a letter had been sent to the Secretary of State for Transport requesting clarity regarding the consultation procedure.

3.5 Borough Councillors’ Report 
Borough Council Report for Culcheth and Glazebury Parish Council, March 2020

We now have a Budget, passed at the 24th February Council Meeting.  It did not go through unopposed this time, as the opposition voted against it on the grounds that there had not been enough consultation.  However, Officers only got important information from the Government, such as how much of our Business Rates we were allowed to retain, on 6th February.

On that subject, on average across the country 50% of Business Rates are retained by Councils.  Warrington retains 27% (pushed up to 30% by co-operating with our neighbours).  This is on top of having historically low Council Tax, and low funding for our school children.  We are the victims of our own success, and Warrington is a very successful town.  Business is doing well.  There are slightly more jobs than people who need one.  Footfall in the town centre has increased.  Our school children do well.  The RL team won the cup last year – and so on.

In spite of this there are huge problems to solve as well, especially in child and adult social care, and WBC remains very strapped for cash.  Each year the situation gets worse.  By law, Council Tax can only be increased by a fixed % (3.98% this year).  If you have the lowest amount, you get the smallest increase, so we continue to fall further behind.  Yet again, savings have to be made, and although great efforts are made by officers to find more efficient ways of doing things there are bound to be cuts and no-one will be happy with them.

We got a report recently that told us WBC has made fewer cuts than similar councils.  I got the impression that this was meant as a criticism, which baffles me.  The reason we have been able to make fewer cuts to services is, of course, that WBC functions as a business, borrowing money to invest to provide revenue.  This remains controversial, in spite of the fact that the Council tax income alone would not cover the legal Social Services requirements.

People find the Council borrowing eye-watering, but the Council assets (including what we have bought with the money borrowed) are worth far more than the debt.  We could sell them and not owe anything – but then we would lose the income stream.  We would also have been broke a lot sooner than Northampton.

The investments we have made have not just been for business reasons, but to improve things for the people of Warrington.  The Redwood Bank was set up to lend to small businesses, which was greatly needed in the town as big banks changed their policies.  Together Energy is tackling fuel poverty and supplying jobs in the town – and also buying the green energy from our solar farms.

Our Chartered Accountants have still not signed off our accounts from two years ago.  This is because of a complaint from one member of the public.  It turns out this was the UKIP candidate for Burnley.  However, the accounts are in the public domain and a draft of the letter that says there is no fault has been circulated.  The Leader of the Council has stated in the Strongest Terms that the accounts will be signed off shortly.

At an Extraordinary Meeting before the Council meeting Benny Westwood was given the title of Honorary Citizen of the Borough.  It was mentioned in the speeches that Ben was always very popular with the referees.  Nearly every match they called him over for a little chat about something or other

For the 18 Parishes, our Parish Precept is bang in the middle at 9th.  Some Parishes are doing more than us to mitigate Council cuts, e.g. paying for extra grass cuts.

3.6 Reports from Sub-Committees

3.6.1 Finance Sub-Committee

No meeting held this cycle
3.6.2 Parish Land and Environment Sub-Committee
The members approved the minutes of the meeting held on the 24th of February 2020.
Members noted that a meeting to discuss the Winwick Lane temporary HGV restriction order had been scheduled for Friday 13th March at Wigan Borough Council.
They also noted that the Public Rights of Way Forum would now be held on 2nd April.

3.6.3    Planning Working Group
The members approved the minutes of the meeting held on the 3rd March 2020. 
Members noted the suggestion from the consultant regarding the Local Plan and agreed that liaison with South Warrington Parishes should be restricted to discussion only for the present.


3.6.4 Community Day

The members noted the minutes of the meeting held on the 24th February 2020. 
Members noted a slow take up of stalls for the event, and a request for more volunteers to attend meetings.
Resolution 11/2020

Members approved that £300.00 be allocated for the provision of new banners (£200.00) and £50.00 each to Steel Drum Bands and Kris Naylor for deposits.
3.7 Applications for Financial Assistance
There had been no applications for financial assistance prior to the circulation of the minutes.
                             3.8 Accounts for Payment 

Resolution 12/2020
That the accounts totalling £11747.22p for March 2020 be approved for payment.
3.9 Chairman’s Communications
There were no items of correspondence
3.10 Date and venue for the next meeting
It was confirmed that the next meeting would be held at 7.30 pm on Tuesday the 14th of April 2020 at Glazebury Methodist Church.
Public meeting:
Members noted that leaflets advising residents about the problem of HGV traffic in Glazebury village had been distributed. However, there was now a concern that buses were speeding through the village. This concern was passed to the Police for action.

Page 1 of 1 

10th March 2020 meeting No. 3

